Extracted from 2000-10-09 response from Ken Whistler

For the purposes of coding guidelines now for minority scripts in Southeast Asia -- which is the main problem area -- what should be done is to write up a succinct summary of the 3 basic encoding models available in 10646 for Brahmi-based scripts: 

1. The ISCII/Devanagari model 

This uses virama to encode consonant conjuncts. It uses logical order for all characters, and encodes no duplicated characters for "half" character forms, conjunct parts, or special forms of RA, WA, YA, LA, HA, etc. It encodes a separate series of independent vowel letters and a separate series of dependent ("matra") vowels. 

2. The Tibetan model 

This does not use a virama. It uses logical order for all characters, but encodes a separate series of "subjoined" consonants to deal with consonant combinations. It has only a single series of vowels, which are all dependent. 

3. The Thai model 

This uses display order, left-to-right, rather than logical order, since it was developed on the basis of typewriter technology. In practice, this means that there are a small number of "left-side" vowels that must be rearranged by processes such as collation, in order to get correct results based on the logical order of syllable sequences. 

All three models make extensive use of combining marks. 

The Thai model is used to encode Thai and Lao. The Tibetan model is used to encode Tibetan. The ISCII/Devanagari model is used to encode all other Indic scripts, as well as Sinhala, Khmer, and Myanmar. (And is the preferred model for newly encoded Brahmi-derived scripts, unless there is a compelling reason to do otherwise.) 

Anyone proposing to encode another Brahmi-derived script (and almost every one of relevance to Sato's concern is Brahmi-based) should first study these three models, and then, on a principled basis, choose one of the three to choose as the basis for encoding that script. That is effectively the exact advice that Michael Everson, Rick McGowan, and I give to each proponent of another script encoding. The most recent example is our work with the Chinese committee on getting 2 different Dai scripts encoded in 10646. 

What people should not do is suggest encoding a repertoire of glyphs without understanding the relationship between characters and rendered glyphs. 

